The Washington Legal Foundation (WLF) respectfully requests that the Department add WLF to the announced list of participants in the May 22, 2003 public hearing.

WLF filed its request to participate on the afternoon of Friday, May 16. In its announcement of Monday, May 19, the Department stated for the first time that it would apply a cut-off time of noon, May 16. The practical effect of this noon cut-off is to exclude one proposed commenter, WLF. (In addition, Hewlett-Packard Co. filed a request to participate on Monday, May 19.)

WLF believes its unique perspective on the CRS proposal will be of value to the Department. In contrast with public interest groups that have expressed unqualified support for deregulation in this area, WLF is concerned that a regime of partial, one-sided deregulation of CRS systems could have serious adverse consequences.

Respectfully submitted,
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